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Greetings from the President
With all the horrendous things happening around us it is reassuring that in Morning Music Club’s world we have so much good news.

Thank you all for your continuing support and efforts.  In the past we have recognized those who have sent in an additional $50 or more with their dues to help cover our expenses.  This year I would also like to recognize those who have contributed to our concert series and/or scholarship fund.  (Time period is July 1 through December 20, 2015.)  Donors are: $50+:  Elsie Barg, Jean M. Fantini, Connie Kopperman, Françoise Laderach, Elizabeth Lynch, Doris Codispoti, Anita Kopf, Dolores S. Schultz, Gina Leonetti Boonshoft, Bernice Rice Gerstein, Sid Gerstein, Ruth A. Hamer, Constance J. Lubeck and Gloria Wiedmiller.

$100+:  Rosemary Deering, Isabel Burk, Jean M. Rohrs and Jean Mia Leo.  

$200+:  Pearl Grogan.

$500+:  Geraldine Goumas

Your support is what allows MMC to offer scholarships, our outreach program and concert series, which started off the season in fine form:  Attendance was 93 with donations of $496 for the November 10 event followed by 136 attending, and donations of $225, at the Holiday Concert December 8.  (Special thanks to the many volunteers who helped in the preparation of refreshments.)  Don’t forget our next concert is March 8, 2016—perhaps too early for a reminder but at my age time seems to be flying by at internet speed!

And let us not forget that among all the happiness of this season we have lost some very dear members and friends:   John Garland (husband of Mary Ann Garland), Phoebe Hsia, Paul Laderach, Elizabeth Lynch and Dorothy Masch.  Our heartfelt condolences to their family and friends.

A new year is the perfect time to renew ourselves and our interests:  Morning Music Club enters 2016 with renewed vitality and commitment.  Thanks to all of you for making this possible.
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MMC Fund Raiser/ Benefit Matinee October 4, 2015

Thank you to the Fund Raising Committee which included Jacqui Drechsler, Ruth Hamer, Pat Duffy, Elsie Barg, Doris Codispoti, Ilene Weiss, Marie Manning and Charlotte Ramsey. It took many hands to get the job done.

We were very fortunate to have the Fund Raiser free of charge at Rabia and Paul Nagin’s beautiful geo-thermal home. Also, at no cost, was the tuning of their baby grand piano by Jerry Cohen. The artists, Rita Harvey, lyric soprano and Danny Zolli, tenor performed nostalgic songs from Broadway Shows and were very well received.

Of course, no MMC event can be without food. We had a variety of salads, meats, crackers, cheese, Prosecco punch for drinkers and non-alcoholic punch for non-drinkers plus an assortment of desserts.

Forty-nine people attended the performance, ten people gave donations only, and five people donated ads for the program. MMC made a net profit of $1,167.28 which will help the funding of our concerts, outreach and scholarship programs.

People that did not attend missed a wonderful afternoon of entertainment and fun.

                     Ruth Hamer, Fund Raising Committee


Holiday Chorus News

The Holiday Concert of the Morning Music Club Chorus was held on December 8th at the Nauraushaun Presbyterian Church in Pearl River.  The chorus under the direction of Melissa Manning sang groups of songs.  The first group included beautiful secular selections and two Hanukkah 
songs.  The last group of songs included a French and Scottish carol and two medleys of American Christmas carols, Christmas on Broadway and Snow, a Winter Celebration.  After the program carols were sung by the audience.
Our interlude music was exceptionally beautiful and interesting.  Our professional artist,Barbara Allen, harpist  provided  an outstanding program. Two of her students, Sachi 
Ikuma and Grace Polvani  played with Barbara in trios and also solos.  Although the girls were only nine and ten years of age , their performances were excellent.
Refreshments  were served  after the concert.


______________                Gerry Goumas, Chair
Outreach Programs
  Before we discuss Outreach in 2016, I would like to thank Jean Fantini for her 13 years as Chair of Outreach and for all the help she gave me as the new Chair. Another thank you to her committee, Jean Rohrs and Marcia Lynch, and to the new committee volunteers, Martha Attebury, Evelyn Beckerle, and Barbara Pease.
     In addition to our regular performers, Sue Rentz and John Mcdowell, we are adding some new players. When Mary Stella left for Virginia, she recommended Jimmy Walsh as her replacement. Jimmy plays the guitar and keyboard and sings. Another artist, Anne Mazzucca Smith, singer and pianist will join us. And finally, what I believe is a first for Outreach, a scholarship winner in 2015, Kathryn Shine, will play an Irish instrument in March, of course. She is a student at RCC.

     One more newcomer to the Outreach scene is Rockland Psychiatric Center. One of our artists will perform for their rehab program. RPC joins the other organizations to whom we outreach, including ARC, Association for the Visually Impaired, the Mental Health Association, Camp Venture, Head Start and the Bobbi Lewis Center. 

     Everyone, be they performers or recipients, is so enthusiastic about the new season. In another week, the January-June schedule will be complete and will include at least ten performances. We're all, committee included, looking forward to the New Year.
_______________             _Marie Manning, Chair
The Concert Calendar

March 8th- Winter Concert, Hudson Valley String Trio (violinist Avi Nagin, violist Molly Goldman, and cellist Kimberly Jeong), performing music of Mozart, Beethoven among others.

April 12th- Spring Concert, pianists Matthew Harrison and Vlada Yaneva are back by popular demand.  They will perform piano duets and solos. May 17th - The annual Scholarship Recital will begin at 7:30 PM. 
Concerts are at 10:30 AM (except as noted above) at the  Nauraushaun Presbyterian Church, 51 Sickletown Road, Pearl River
                   Archivist Report
As I delve, search, and compile Morning Music (MMC) history, I marvel  at the creativity, wisdom and foresight of our early founders   As we honor the  founders of the US Constitution, we can  proudly salute our own wise members  who created  the motto on our brochure cover-- a motto still relevant , still  practiced.  We don't have to compete  
with any other organization ---our standards garner the highest praise and prestige in the County. We are unique!  Culturally, MMC has been promoting fine music for 92 years with our Concert Series,,  
educationally, we inspire and showcase students and charitably, all MMC concerts and Outreach programs are offered FREE of CHARGE to the  
young , the elderly and physically and mentally challenged.  May we continue to live up to our wonderful " motto" established years  ago.   
___________________  _Martha Attebury, Chair
Luncheon 

Save The Date - Join us at the Rockland Country Club on Tuesday, June 7, 2016 at 12:30 p.m. luncheon which will feature a wonderful musicale.

                                                 Ruth Hamer,Chair

Scholarship Application Deadline

Deadline to receive applications (available from all Rockland County guidance counselors), is Feb 20st.  Auditions are on March 10th (snow date March 17th) at Rockland Conservatory of Music in Pearl River.

                                           Barbara Pease, Chair
Welcome New Members 

Ms. Isabel Burk., retired Safety School Specialist (now consultant) and resident of New City.
Ms. Jeanne Massaro, former Mental Health Social Worker, Librarian and resident of Pearl River.

                                                      Elsie Barg, Chair

Websites

www.morningmusicofrockland.com
www.planet-rockland.org/Musiclub/
http://rockland-music-events.org/
                                  Jean Rohrs, Newsletter Editor

_________   __          LanaTonkoschkur, Chair
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